
 From: Ruth Abarca-Compton <Ruth.Abarca-Compton@cityofchicago.org> 

Sent: Monday, July 14, 2025 2:14 PM 

To: Steve Berlin <Steve.Berlin@cityofchicago.org> 

Subject: RE: Continuing Education Ethics question 

  

Hi Steve, 

  

Thank you. 

  

As I edit our department polices, I am now realizing I attended a CLE and did not report to the Board. 

Please excuse my delay. The event was provided by the Benesh law firm and was free of charge, but 

breakfast was provided. They also provided notebooks and pens to take notes. I had not previously 

attended an event held by Benesh. 

  

Details below: 

Ethics and Lawyer Professionalism CLE 

Friday, April 18, 2025 

8am - 12pm CST 

8am CST | Registration and Networking Breakfast 

8:30am - 12pm CST | Program 

American Airlines Conference Center (Next to Wrigley Field) 

1101 W. Waveland Ave. | Chicago, IL 60613 

Please let me know if additional information is needed. 

  

uth Abarca-Compton 

Attorney/Privacy Officer, Chicago Department of Public Health 

Bureau of the General Counsel 

HIPAA Privacy Officer, City of Chicago 

Phone: (312) 744-6711 

  

This e-mail, and any attachments thereto, is intended only for use by the addressee(s) named herein and 

may contain legally privileged and/or confidential information. If you are not the intended recipient of 

this e-mail (or the person responsible for delivering this document to the intended recipient), you are 



hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, printing or copying of this e-mail, and any 

attachment thereto, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please respond to the 

individual sending the message, and permanently delete the original and any copy of any e-mail and 

printout thereof. 

 

This e-mail message may contain confidential information from the Board of Ethics. If you are not the 

intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, or forwarding of this message, or 

the taking of any action in reliance on its content, is strictly prohibited. In such case, you should notify the 

sender by reply e-mail and delete this message immediately.  

  

 


